Minutes on Economic Enterprise & Tourism Development SPC
Meeting 8th July 2015
Attended

	Cllr J.Lahart(Chair)
	Cllr P.Foley

	Cllr G. O’Connell
	Mr D Roche

	Cllr R.McMahon
	


Officials present:
Mr F Nevin, Director of Services
Mr C Ryan – Senior Planner

Mr Tony Shanahan – Administrative Officer

Ms Sarah O Gorman – RAPID Co-ordinator
Apologies: Cllr. A.M. Dermody, Cllr E. Higgins, S. Reid, G Robinson. 
	The meeting was Chaired by Cllr John Lahart. 

	Headed Item 1: Minute of meeting of May 13th 2015

The minute was AGREED. 

	Headed Item 2: Tourism Update
Frank Nevin delivered an update of the progress on implementation of the Tourism Strategy in relation to the Dublin Mountains, Clondalkin Round Tower and Trail development.  

Members were briefed on the last meeting of the expanded Tourism Working Group (28th of May) at which a medium term agenda to focus on a County Marketing Strategy, Festival Development and County Signage was agreed. Reports on these items are to issue to the next Tourism Group meeting which is scheduled to take place on either 29th or 30th July. An invitation to the full SPC will be extended. 

The report was NOTED.


	Headed Item 3  -   Update on Local Economic & Community Plan
Colin Ryan and Sarah O Gorman presented an update on the draft LECP and the findings from the public consultations phase which concluded in June. 
The issues raised and opportunities arising under the 14 high level goals were presented.  In particular reference was made to the title of goal two as being ‘ Transform older industrial areas into high quality centres for enterprise.’ Additional wording was included in the documentation circulated.
Thematically the focus areas in the County are for enhanced research and evidence led initiatives, improved collaboration and improved clarity and promotion of information about services and initiatives. 
Following contributions from all members it was agreed that a dedicated meeting of the SPC would be required in September in order to meet the statutory timeline. 

The need to add further items to this agenda or hold a separate SPC on tourism and business support initiatives in advance of budget meetings was also highlighted by members and is to be considered. 

It was also agreed to circulate a list of the Community related groups operating in the County in order to give the Economic SPC members an understanding of the scope of the LCDC activities and interactions and the various social enterprises in the County.  

Frank Nevin advised members of the necessity to develop an 18mth-2year action plan stemming from the adoption of the LECP 

The report was NOTED.
The meeting ended at 2.05

	

	

	


